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PROPONENT OF HB 2498

Madam Chair Landwehr and the House Committee on Health and Human Services:

I have practiced as a Registered Nurse in the State of Kansas for just under 29
years.  Along with being a frontline healthcare professional I am a mother and a
grandmother. There is nothing more important to me than the health and safety of my
two young grandsons.

I believe that the COVID-19 injections, otherwise known as vaccines, should NOT be
mandated for children to attend school or daycare. I do not feel that any human being,
especially children, should be mandated to be injected with the COVID-19 or any other
experimental medical countermeasure.

The COVID-19 vaccines have proven themselves to be ineffective and have also
proven themselves to be unsafe for many thousands of people worldwide. At this time it
is known that these injections do not prevent anyone from catching or transmitting the
virus as was promised at the time of their rollout. Healthy children are not at risk of
serious illness due to COVID-19 nor do they asymptomatically spread it to others.

It is my medically trained belief that the risks of injecting healthy children with the
ineffective, experimental COVID-19 medical countermeasure far outweighs any possible
benefit. It is our job as adults to keep innocent children safe and the COVID-19 vaccines
have proven themselves to be neither safe nor effective for many human beings. We
should not subject our healthy, Kansas children to this type of experimentation or risk
via the COVID-19 vaccine!

Thank you,
A very concerned Kansas RN.
Lenexa, Johnson County, Kansas
KS House District 30


